



October 17, 2018

Ms. Kirsten Walli Ontario Energy Board 2300 Yonge Street, 27th Floor Toronto, ON M4P 1E4

Dear Ms. Walli:

Re: Union Gas Limited Chatham-Kent Rural Project (EB-2018-0188)

Truly Green Farms/Cedarline Greenhouse has been informed by Union Gas Limited that the Natural Gas Grant Program ("NGGP") Funding through Ministry of Infrastructure is no longer available for the Chatham Kent Rural Project.

Truly Green Farms/Cedarline Greenhouses and Union Gas remain committed to this project, are actively working together on solutions that will make this project feasible without the NGGP funding.

Truly Green Farms/Cedarline Greenhouses would request that the Ontario Energy Board proceed with issuing notice on this project in order to preserve the November 1, 2019 in service date. Truly Green Farms has made contractual and financial commitments that are reliant on that in service date.

Should you have any questions on the above please contact me at 519-352-5844.

Yours Truly,

Greg Devries President

Truly Green Farms and Cedarline Greenhouses